Dear Dr. Ken Schmiesing and Celina City School Board:

Our son Derek Waterman is a baseball player on the Wright State Lake Campus baseball team. This year Wright State Lake Campus moved into the USCAA Conference League as their baseball conference this year. On Friday April 29 the team found out they had made the tournament, How Exciting!!! With their season record they qualified to play in the Small College National Championships at Glen Falls New York 2016. (only the top 10 teams qualified for this tournament).

I would really like the opportunity to be able to attend this tournament which is May 9-13. Derek has been a 4 year starter for the Wright State Baseball Team. We have attended the games for all 4 years and he is a senior captain and this is a great accomplishment for the team, college and community. He graduated on Friday April 29 at the Wright State Lake Campus graduation ceremony with a Degree in Mechanical Engineering degree, and has accepted a job with Crown starting in 2 weeks.

Would you please consider this letter to attend the college baseball tournament.

Personal Day on May 9

Deduct Days - May 10-13 (4 days)

J.W. KA

Thank You,

Judy Waterman